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As the new superintendent of Spencerville Local Schools, it is my 
privilege to welcome everyone to the 2023-24 school year. AŌer having 
spent the past eleven years serving the Parkway Local School District as 
the middle school principal, I am humbled and honored to return 
“home” to Spencerville.   
 
I am beginning my 30th year in educaƟon with sixteen of those years at 
Spencerville where I served as a teacher, coach, athleƟc director, 
and dean of students. I have great love for Spencerville Schools and the 
Spencerville community, and I am excited to use my knowledge and 
experience in leading the district.   
 
As I have transiƟoned to the superintendent posiƟon this summer, I 
have been extremely impressed with our staff. We have a 
dedicated team of professionals who work hard to provide the best 
educaƟonal experience possible for our students. I look forward to 
working with each of them to conƟnue, and build upon, the excellence of Spencerville Schools.  
 
I wish our students and families a great 2023-24 school year. I invite parents to be acƟve in 
their children's educaƟon by working closely with our teachers and principals. Good communicaƟon with the 
school helps avoid misunderstandings and unnecessary frustraƟons.  
 
To keep up with all of the latest school news, make sure to visit our school 
website, www.spencervillebearcats.com, regularly. Please also sign up for our various text alerts through the 
website. If you need help with a specific problem, do not hesitate to call the school. The school secretary 
can usually answer your quesƟons or will help point you in the right direcƟon.  
 
I encourage parents and community members to feel free to contact me if there are issues or concerns that have 
not been able to be resolved. Together, we can create a posiƟve school experience for all!  
 
Go Bearcats!!!  
Brian Woods 
Superintendent 
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Spencerville Schools welcomes our new staff members for the 2023-24 school year:  
Darren Sharp – High School Math 

Chelsea Davis – High School Science 
Kayla Mull – Kindergarten 

Kayla James – 2nd Grade 
Rebekah Ricker – Elementary Music 

Andrea Tucker - Recess Monitor 
Anne Bertke – 4th Grade 

Chelsea Schnipke—Staff Social Worker 
Reyna Collins—Bus Driver/Food Service 

Karen Schwark – Van Driver/Aide  
 
We also have two changes in assignment for the new year; Rachel Abel is moving from 2nd Grade to 
4th Grade and Jenn Stephenson is moving from Kindergarten to Title I Reading. We welcome our new 
staff members and wish Mrs. Abel and Mrs. Stephenson luck in their new roles.   
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Welcome back!! I hope everyone had the opportunity to find some Ɵme to relax and recharge. I am 
excited about the upcoming school year and the opportuniƟes for our students. As we start the new school year, 
we have some new faces joining the Bearcat family. Please welcome back Mr. Darren Sharp, who will be 
replacing Ms. Mullenhour and teaching pre-algebra and algebra I. Ms. Chelsea Davis will be replacing Mrs. 
Hunter and teaching biology, anatomy and physiology, environmental science, and astronomy.  We wish them 
the best!  

“Back to School Fair” will be held on Monday, August 28th from 12-2pm and 4-6:30pm. This will be a 
great opportunity to meet our staff while walking through your students' schedule. You will have the 
opportunity to get informaƟon on clubs and organizaƟons the high school has to offer, meet with the school 
nurse, if necessary, and to have your students’ picture taken by Lange Photography. Members of the cafeteria 
staff, transportaƟon and technology departments will be available to provide assistance and answer quesƟons 
you may have. There will also be several local organizaƟons from the community on site if you are looking to 
become more involved.  

As a reminder, aƩendance plays a criƟcal role in your student's academic success. With the effects of 
Covid the last few years, I know aƩendance has been up and down with what we all had to deal with. We need 
to get back to the mindset prior to Covid of coming to school each and every day.  Students need to be at school 
and on Ɵme to receive instrucƟon from their teachers. The high school day begins at 7:45am and ends at 
2:45pm. We ask our students to enter the building no earlier than 7:20am. We do ask if your student will not be 
able to make it to school for any reason that you call our building secretary, BriƩany Kennedy, at 419.647.4111 
ext. 3200, or you may email her at kennedyb@svbearcats.org. If your student is not feeling well and you are 
uncertain whether to send them, our nurse, Mrs. Christy Erickson, is here to help you make that decision.  I 
know it is very easy for students to text you they are not feeling well and want to go home.  I ask that you please 
check with the school before just coming and picking them up.  Students may only miss so many hours, excused 
or unexcused, before an intervenƟon plan will be put in place.   

We are doing everything we can to make this another great school year!  We have an amazing 
community with great students, parents, and staff! We all want what is best for our Bearcat students. I came 
across this quote over the summer and will be sharing it with the high school staff and would like to share it with 
you....  

“Be posiƟve, encouraging, and upliŌing.  You may be the lighthouse in the midst of someone’s storm.”  - 
Dr. Brad Johnson 

If you have any quesƟons or concerns, please reach out to me. As I menƟoned above, communicaƟon is 
key, and we can solve issues or problems by talking it through. You can reach me at gepharts@svbearcats.org or 
419.647.4111 ext. 3203. Take care and stay healthy! We look forward to seeing you at the “Back to School Fair”. 

From the desk of the  

High School Principal  

Mr. Scott Gephart 
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From the desk of the Elementary Principal  

Mrs. Susan Wagner 

Welcome to the 2023-24 school year!! The elementary staff is so excited to start another school year! Summer is 
such a wonderful Ɵme to sit back and enjoy family and friends. Hopefully everyone feels rejuvenated and ready 
to learn and grow. 

Arrival and Dismissal: Drop-off for elementary students will be the same as last year. Parents can drop off using 
the west parking lot and students will enter through the AG entrance, or students may be dropped off at the bell 
tower entrance. Please do not let students out of cars unƟl 8:25, as that is when the doors open.  

Elementary pick up will remain in the west parking lot and parents will be expected to park and pick up their 
students from the staff on duty. We will add one new safety feature this year. All students will have 3 pick-up 
cards with their individual names on them. The cards will be available for pick up in the student’s homeroom 
class at the Back to School Fair. Anyone picking up a student MUST show the card with the student’s name on it 
to the staff member on duty. If there is not a card presented to staff, then the student will be brought into the 
office. The pick-up person will be verified by the principal or secretary and the student will need to be signed out. 
We appreciate your support as we are trying to make our school more safe and secure. If you have any quesƟons 
or concerns regarding this new policy, please contact Mrs. Wagner.  

Electronic Devices: No electronic devices of any kind will be allowed on at school. If students enter the building 
with phones or smart watches, they will be required to be turned off and placed in their bookbags unƟl the end 
of the day. Young students are easily distracted and we want to ensure your child gets the most out of their 
educaƟonal opportunity.  

A few Ɵdbits: AƩendance has become an important focus over the past few years. It is important students are 
here to experience the best educaƟonal seƫng. According to HB 166, students with a nonmedical excuse or 
without legiƟmate excuse are only allowed to miss 65 hours of school. Once 65 hours has been aƩained, a 
doctor’s note will be required to excuse further absences. Please refer to the handbook for details regarding this 
policy. The handbook is located on the elementary webpage.  

Staff will conƟnue to communicate using class dojo. Teachers will send out instrucƟons for new class accounts as 
we near closer to the start of school.  

PTO: I would like to thank our PTO, parents and students for a successful Laps for Learning campaign in the 
spring! The staff and students had a blast!! PTO is vital to providing wonderful opportuniƟes for our students! 
PTO sponsors all K-4 fieldtrips, books for our classrooms and libraries, and mulƟple rewards teachers give to 
students. We appreciate all of the Ɵme and effort these volunteers give to our school community. Please consider 
being a part of this amazing organizaƟon!! Please contact Andrea Tucker for more informaƟon. 

Football Games:  We are ready for another thrilling season of Bearcat football!! We want to ensure all students 
can enjoy the game and cheer our team in a safe manner, therefore footballs are prohibited to be brought into 
the stadium by fans.  
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There are many new faces to the elementary staff this year and they would like to introduce themselves to you!! 
 
I’m Kayla James and I am going to be teaching 2nd grade this year! Prior to teaching at Spencerville, I taught 1st grade 
at Unity Elementary in Lima. I was lucky enough to finish my senior year of college in 2nd grade during my student 
teaching segment, so it is a complete dream to be back where I started! I absolutely love teaching and all the 
components that come with it! Aside from teaching, I am blessed with the best husband named AusƟn, the sweetest 
liƩle baby girl named Klarke and two dogs—Mia & Mabel. We reside in Wapakoneta but both grew up and graduated 
from St. Marys! In my spare Ɵme, you can catch me craŌing away, walking & spending Ɵme with family! With all that 
being said, I am looking forward to the best year ever! Go Bearcats! 
 
My name is Kayla Mull and I will be the new Kindergarten teacher. I graduated with a Bachelor's degree from Bluŏon, 
a Masters degree from BGSU, and spent the last 8 years teaching in Lima City Schools. I reside in Spencerville with my 
husband Zac, and two children, Brantley and McKenna. I enjoy traveling, cooking and sports. I love building 
relaƟonships with my students and helping to insƟll a love for learning and reading. I'm very excited to be a Bearcat!  
 
Hello, Bearcats! My name is Anne Bertke, and I am the new 4th-grade math and science teacher. This past April I 
graduated from Wright State Lake Campus with a Bachelor of Science in EducaƟon degree with a licensure in P-5 
Elementary EducaƟon. I am so excited to be teaching 4th grade and even more excited to be a part of the Bearcat 
family!  A liƩle about me…I grew up on a dairy farm in Maria Stein with my 6 older siblings. This past July I married my 
beƩer half, Todd. In my free Ɵme, I enjoy spending Ɵme with family & friends, shopping, reading, and walking. Fun fact 
about me: I have a summer job where I take care of residenƟal pools with my best friend!   
 
I am Rebekah Ricker and I am the new elementary music teacher. I am a Spencerville graduate and am excited to join 
the program! I studied piano and voice in college while earning my music educaƟon degree from Bluŏon University. I 
am married to Shaun, also a Spencerville graduate and have three children: Nadia; a senior, Alexzander; 7th grade and 
William; 5th grade. I have volunteered with the middle and high school choir and band programs as an accompanist for 
several years. For the past three years I have also worked with the Color Guard. I play keyboard for my church where I 
am also employed as the Communications Director. I have spent the last 13 years instilling a love of music in my 
private music students and I look forward to this next group of students! In what little spare time I allow myself, you 
will find me reading a book or listening to podcasts (which are most likely about true crime).  
 
Hello Spencerville Community! I am Andrea Tucker, I'm your new recess monitor. I am very excited to be a Bearcat 
and to get to know all of you this coming school year. A liƩle about me; I am married to my wonderful husband Jason 
and we have 3 amazing girls Nora (3rd grader), Ellison and Maggie. I enjoy camping, baking/cooking, vacaƟoning with 
my family and cheering on my girls in their dance and cheer acƟviƟes. Before becoming a Bearcat I spent 10+ years as 
a day care teacher. I'm looking forward to having an amazing year making memories, laughing and having fun on the 
playground. Go Bearcats!  
 
Chelsea Schnipke, MSW, LSW is excited to join the Spencerville Local Schools community. She will be responsible for 
helping students and their families idenƟfy available resources that alleviate barriers to their student’s educaƟon and 
aƩendance, as well as provide counseling services to those with an idenƟfied need. Chelsea’s experience includes 
working with the Lima City Schools social work department and Family Resource Center in Lima, Ohio as an outpaƟent 
mental health therapist. She is ready and excited to meet our students and families as we kick off the 2023-2024 
school year!  Chelsea completed her Master of Social Work from The Ohio State University in May of 2023 and holds a 
Bachelor of Science Degree from Bowling Green State University. Chelsea and her husband BreƩ reside in Kalida and 
have 2 children. She can be reached by emailing schnipkec@svbearcats.org or calling the school office.   
  
I am excited to see all of the amazing academic success that will happen for your students this year. We have a 
wonderful staff who truly loves and values each and every student and will work hard to develop your child’s academic 
and emotional well-being.  Please keep the lines of communication open. Don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any 
questions or concerns. My door is always open.  Feel free to contact me via phone at (419) 647-4113 ext 3101 or via 
email wagners@svbearcats.org. 
 
Susie Wagner 
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Please contact Tara Kaverman, TransportaƟon Coordinator 

With your transportaƟon quesƟons at (419) 647-4111 x3166 - kavermant@svbearcats.org 
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Spencerville-Jennings PTO NEWS 

WE HAVE SOME EXCITING NEWS FOR 2023-2024 SCHOOL YEAR!  
 
We look forward to serving our students, our teachers and our school!  
AcƟviƟes, funded by PTO, and planned for the 2023-2024 school year 
include: 
• K-4 Fall & Spring Field Trips 
• Fall & Spring ScholasƟc Book Fairs 
• NaƟonal Reading Month 
• Teacher Conference Meals & Teacher/Staff AppreciaƟon Days 
• End-of-year parƟes for elementary students 
• Scholarship for high school seniors furthering their educaƟon in the educaƟon field. 
• Laps for Learning (our annual fundraiser) 
• purchasing addiƟonal supplies, materials, books & incenƟves/rewards for the classrooms 
We would like to try to do some other acƟviƟes but will need more parent involvement and volunteers to do 
more events. 
 
2023-2024 PTO officers and contact informaƟon: 
President: Sara Cockerell 419-860-3354, scockerell2015@gmail.com 
Vice-President: Hannah Mason 567-712-4131, hannahmason424@gmail.com 
Secretary: Jen SeƩlemire jenniferseƩlemire@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Andrea Tucker, anjtucker2012@gmail.com 
PTO email: SpencervillePTO@yahoo.com 
PTO Facebook page: Spencerville-Jennings PTO 
Help support the PTO all year long with Box Tops for EducaƟon & Kroger Community Rewards! 
• Box Tops: download the app, add Spencerville Jennings as your school, scan your receipts 
• Kroger Rewards: visit www.krogercommunityrewards.com, sign into your account, link your Kroger Plus Card to 
our organizaƟon (Spencerville-Jennings PTO, Inc, Org#: XB857) 
 

COME JOIN US & BE A PART OF PTO!!!! 

Spencerville-Jennings PTO is a great group of parents and teachers working together to provide extra acƟviƟes 
and incenƟves to benefit the K-4 students and teachers. We are a non-profit organizaƟon and we rely on the 
support of donaƟons from parents, teachers, and community members. 

The PTO meeƟngs are scheduled for the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 4pm at the school (room 304). 
MeeƟng dates are subject to change due to schedules and Ɵming of acƟviƟes. MeeƟng reminders will be posted 
on the PTO Facebook page each month. 

Help support the PTO all year long with Box Tops & Kroger Community Rewards! - Box Tops: download the app, 
add Spencerville Jennings as your school, scan your receipts - Kroger Rewards: visit 
www.krogercommunityrewards.com, sign into your account, link your Kroger Plus Card to our organizaƟon 
(Spencerville-Jennings PTO, Inc, Org#: XB857) 

We thank everyone for their conƟnued support! If you would like to be a part of the PTO or have suggesƟons, 
please reach out to us. 
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From the desk of the Middle School Principal  

Mr. John Edinger 

Welcome back to school! I hope you have had a relaxing summer and have rejuvenated the 
baƩeries for another great school year! As the school year approaches, it is obvious that the 
summer crew has been working hard in geƫng the building ready, our teachers are returning 
to the building to work their magic to create a fun, engaging learning environment. All we 
need now are the students! 

For the school to be successful and have our students reach their highest potenƟal, they will 
need support from home and school. Therefore, I ask that parents and students review the 
student handbook (found on-line). Our goal is for every student to feel safe, to learn, to reach 
their fullest potenƟal, and to have fun! I am blessed to have a great school family of Teachers, 
Secretaries, Support Staff, Fellow Administrators, Counselors, Nurse, Custodians, Café Staff, 
Bus Drivers, Parents/Guardians. I believe we have all grown to appreciate each other's 
commitment to children. I pray that we conƟnue to grow together, find some peace, and that 
we all conƟnue to work as a team. 

I am looking forward to seeing you all at the Back-To-School Fair on Monday, August 28th! 
Don’t forget that school pictures are taken on this day so dress appropriately. 

Here are some bullet points for our re-opening: 

á Agenda Books – just like last year, there will be no agenda books this year. All handbook 
informaƟon can be found on our school website at www.spencervillebearcats.com 

á Lockers – will be provided as usual - locks will not be provided but can be issued upon 
request. We ask that if you use a lock, please use ours. 

á Backpacks (New) - We will not allow students to carry backpacks from class to class as we 
have in the past. They can bring them to school and put them in their provided locker. The 
backpacks have become trip hazards in the classroom. 

á Arrival to school – Doors will open at 7:25 a.m. - students will either go to breakfast or 1st 
period when entering the building 

á Water BoƩles – Only water will be allowed during the school day.         ConƟnued on page 11... 
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Middle School Student Council 
á AƩendance – if your child will be absent or leaving during school hours, please call/email 
Billie at 419-647-4112 x3103 or woodb@svbearcats.org. If your child is leaving during school 
hours, a wriƩen request or phone call is to be submiƩed to the school office prior to 
dismissal. The school office must be noƟfied by a parent/guardian for dismissal of the 
student during school hours. Personal texts or social media outlets will not be accepted. 

Hall of F.A.M.E. The Hall of FAME will conƟnue! FAME stands for Family, Accountable, 
Mindful, Energy. Every student will be assigned a “school parent” from the Middle School 
Staff. Each “parent” will have a family consisƟng of a mix of 5th-8th grade students. The 
“school parent” responsibiliƟes will include: 

á Monitoring grades/aƩendance/behavior of their “children” 

á Leading family Ɵme discussions (periodically through the year) 

á Be available to have individual discussions 

The Pride Program will also conƟnue in the Middle School. Students will be allowed “recess” 
Ɵme on designated days if all their homework/classwork is up to date. This “recess” Ɵme 
would be during study hall. 

Dress Code: As you shop for school clothes, please keep in mind the dress code. Students 
should dress comfortably and appropriately for school. The complete dress code can be 
found in the handbook, but here are a few bullets: 

á No hats/hoodies once they enter the building. 

á No inappropriate images and/or language on clothing. 

á FingerƟp rule – shorts, dresses, holes in pants must be “fingerƟp length”. A student should 
be able to stand straight, arms by their side, and not have their fingerƟps reach past their 
clothing. Any hole above the fingerƟp must be covered. 

á Leggings are allowed with a top of appropriate length for coverage. 

If you feel anything is inappropriate to wear to wear to school, then don’t. I appreciate your 
aƩenƟon and cooperaƟon. 

MS/HS Student Drop-off and Pick-up: Students who will be dropped off and/or picked up at 
school by vehicle will use the front entrance. Please keep this moving smoothly. If you are 
waiƟng for pick-up, please move up as far as possible to not hold up the line. We ask that no 
cars park in the lane between the school and weight room. Thanks in advance for being 
paƟent and safe.                                  ConƟnued on page 12... 
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ConƟnued from page 11: 

Football Games: Just like last year, we ask that fans come to the game and be great spectators 
and cheer on the teams. For the safety of all fans, footballs are prohibited to be brought to 
games by fans. Also, seaƟng will be designated for the students, the same as last year. 

Parents: The number one factor in your son or daughter’s educaƟon is YOU! Support from 
home is criƟcal. To me things are very simple to be a successful student: show up with a great 
aƫtude, treat people kindly, do what is expected, and prepare to learn! These things cost 
nothing to implement and require zero talent! I ask you: 

1. Make Ɵme for daily chats about school 

2. Don’t accept “Nothing” when you ask your child “What did you learn today?” 

3. Check that homework is complete – Progressbook is a great tool for this. Parents have 
access to Progressbook to check grades, missing assignments, aƩendance. 

4. Support the school, become familiar with the school policies. 

“The best inheritance a parent can give their children is a few minutes of their Ɵme each day.” 
–O. A. Baƫsta 

BoƩom line be involved! I have always said, the most difficult yet rewarding job of all is being 
a parent. Don’t assume that once they are in middle school, they don’t need your 
involvement. They do! The enƟre faculty and staff are looking forward to welcoming your 
children back. I welcome and value your posiƟve energy and dedicaƟon to excellence in 
educaƟon, and I look forward to working with you and your children. My goal is open 
communicaƟon between students, parents, staff, and myself. I ask that if you ever have a 
concern/quesƟon, please contact the school directly for informaƟon. Social media can be a 
great tool for informaƟon, yet some people use it as a venƟng ground without specifics. This 
may lead to unexpected confusion. Please know that your child is important to us. 

Have a safe and happy school year! I can be reached at 419-647-4112 x 3500 or email 
edingerj@svbearcats.org. 
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Refreshing Your Skills 
 
Over the summer students entering 7th or 8th grade had the opportunity to 
complete levels of study island in order to keep the skills they have already 
learned, strengthen some areas of weakness, or build some new skills.  
 
The study island program has videos and lessons to assist in learning and/or 
reteaching. Students entering Algebra as 8th graders also had this opportunity as 
the Algebra 1 level was added so these students could extend their own learning. 
Students had two months to complete as much as they could or wanted to 
complete.  
 
Incoming 7th graders had the 5th grade level, 6th grade level, and the 7th grade 
level added and the incoming 8th grade students had the 6th grade level, 7th 
grade level, 8th grade level, and Algebra 1 level added.  
 
A leƩer went home with grade cards at the end of the year this past year to all 
incoming 7th and 8th graders explaining many different ideas for strengthening 
your child’s abiliƟes in math along with an explanaƟon of the study island 
available over the summer. 
 
My congratulaƟons go out to Jaelyn Gehrlich who has earned over 100 blue 
ribbons on topics of study island. She will be receiving a $25 giŌ card for being 
the student who earned the highest number of blue ribbons throughout the 
summer. 
 
I am so excited to see all of the students and work 
together towards the successes for your child
(children). Enjoy the rest of your summer. 
 
Together in educaƟon; 
Pamela Shumate 
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The first BTB will be Monday, September 11,  3 - 4pm. 
 
'Beyond the Bell' is an aŌer-school study Ɵme where middle school 
students are able to finish that  day's homework, work on missing or 
absent assignments, or to work with a teacher for beƩer understanding of 
a subject.   
 
Students will begin in Mrs. Rammel's room, then divided into smaller 
groups for study Ɵme.   
 
A snack and drink will be provided. BTB is held on Mondays and 
Wednesdays from 3 - 4 pm. If you would like your child to stay, please 
email Mrs. Rammel (rammelc@svbearcats.org) anyƟme.  
 
Students will be able to walk home or be picked up at the Middle School 
entrance in back of the school.   
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During the week of July 24th, many of our Marshallese 
students aƩended a Summer Fun Week organized by 
our TESOL coordinator, David Lenhart.   
 
While the underlying  focus throughout the week was 
on strengthening English speaking and wriƟng skills, 
the students were also able to enhance their 
knowledge of the local community through visits to the 
Spencerville Historical Museum and Kendrick Woods. 
 
Prizes, snacks, games, and Bearcat garb were supplied 
in part through  gracious donaƟons from the 
Spencerville Trinity United Methodist Church and the 
Todd Keller family.  I would also like to thank Gary 
Metzger and Ron Miller for their support in providing 
an informaƟonal museum experience for our 
youngsters. 
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We are excited to share that we will be having the following food trucks this year at our Back to School Fair 
on Monday, August 28th. Most trucks will be set up and ready around 11:00 and will stay open through the 
day, until 6:30/7 (as long as supplies last). We are thankful for them for coming and serving not only our 
students, families, and staff but they will be open to the community. Keep in mind, some trucks may take 
cash only.  

JOIN US AT THE  
BACK TO SCHOOL FAIR!!! 
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InformaƟon from the School Nurse:   

 
 

Welcome back Bearcat Family! 
Health Screenings for 2023-2024: 

The following health screenings will be completed throughout the school year, thus meeƟng the Ohio 
Department of Health requirements: 

 Vision- K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, 11 

 Hearing- K, 1, 3, 5, 9, 11 

 Height/Weight- K 

 Vision, hearing- New students to the school district in any grade 

If you do not want your child to parƟcipate in a screening, please noƟfy me. 

Special EducaƟon Students: 

Amended House Bill 95 requires all students who are iniƟally idenƟfied with a disability to have a 
comprehensive eye examinaƟon from an eye doctor within 90 days unless the student has had a previous eye 
examinaƟon in the past 9 months. Cost should not be an issue for students without insurance as assistance is 
available. Please contact the school psychologist, Heidi Hollar, or me for further informaƟon.  

Reminder on School’s MedicaƟon Policy: 

Any prescripƟon medicaƟon that is to be taken during school hours MUST be dropped off by the parent, 
guardian, or other authorized adult and will be logged in by the nurse or secretary.  I must have an updated 
order from the physician to be able to give any prescripƟon medicaƟons during the school day.  You can find 
these forms on the website ( Medical Forms - Spencerville Local School District (spencervillebearcats.com) ).  
Students are prohibited from carrying prescripƟon medicaƟon into the school or carry during school hours. In 
addiƟon, over-the-counter (OTC) medicaƟons needs to be dropped off first thing in the morning in the clinic 
or office. Students are not permiƩed to have in their possession an OTC medicaƟon during school hours. 

Kindergarteners: 

Please have your child’s immunizaƟons completed by the first day of school. If your child received shots over 
the summer, please turn in an updated copy of the shot record to the elementary secretary. Kindergartners 
who are not up-to-date on immunizaƟons will be excluded from school by October 15, 2023 as required by 
SecƟon 3313.671 of the Ohio Revised Code. 
 

A copy of the original birth cerƟficate, issued from the health department in the county where the child was 
born, is also required for entry to Kindergarten by the first day of school according to SecƟon 3313.672 of the 
Ohio Revised Code.  Hospital birth cerƟficates are not acceptable. Please drop off a copy of your child’s birth 
cerƟficate to the elementary secretary, if you have not already done so.  

7th Graders & ImmunizaƟon Requirements: 

A Tdap (Tetanus Toxoid, Reduced Diphtheria Toxoid, and Acellular Pertussis) booster and one dose of the 
Meningococcal vaccine is required for all 7th graders, including digital academy students, by the first day of 
the 2023-2024 school year. Please send in documentaƟon to the school aŌer receiving the Tdap and 
Meningococcal vaccines. 



 25 

12th Graders & ImmunizaƟon Requirement: 

The Meningococcal vaccine is required for all 12th graders, including Apollo, digital academy, and post-
secondary students, by the first day of the 2023-2024 school year. Please note that if your child had a dose 
of the Meningococcal vaccine before the age of 16, a second dose will be required. Please send in 
documentaƟon aŌer receiving the Meningococcal vaccine.  

 

Dental Service: 

Health Partners of Western Ohio will be returning to Spencerville Schools in early April or May. They offer a 
dental prevenƟon program within the school, which includes an exam, cleaning, fluoride treatment, and 
dental sealants. They will bill Medicaid or private insurance and there will be no out of pocket expense. If 
there is no dental coverage, it will be provided free of charge. The program is open to all K-12 students. 
ApplicaƟons will be available in February.  

 

ConfidenƟality: 

All health informaƟon that relates to any student at Spencerville Schools, such as emergency medical forms, 
emergency acƟon plans, and health records, is treated as highly confidenƟal. This informaƟon is only shared 
with specific school personnel on a need-to-know basis. Please noƟfy me if you have any concerns or 
quesƟons regarding this. 

 

QuesƟons or Concerns: 

If there are any changes in medical informaƟon, please reach out to me.  I am available for any quesƟons or 
concerns.  Feel free to call or email me at the below informaƟon. 

 

Call 419-647-4113, ext. 3105 or email ericksonc@svbearcats.org 

 

I am excited for the 2023-2024 school year.  Let’s have a great school year! 

Christy Erickson, RN BSN 

School Nurse 
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We have had a busy 
summer at Spencerville 
Schools!  We can’t wait 

to welcome our staff 
and students back into 

the building for the 
2023/2024 School Year! 
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